THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, May 29, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 19:1-8; Ps 68:2-7; Jn 16:29-33

9:00 a.m. MASS: James T. Steiner 11:30 a.m. NO MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Tuesday, May 30, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 20:17-27; Ps 68:10-11, 20-21; Jn 17:1-11

6:30 a.m. MASS: Jim Krisha

9:00 a.m. MASS: Fiorentina D'Amico 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Wednesday, May 31, 2017, THE VISITATION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY

Zep 3:14-18; Is 12:2-3, 4, 5-6; Lk 1:39-56

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

11:30 a.m. MASS: Emily Bedran (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Julia Komosinki

6:15 p.m. Credit Union Meeting, Arkins Conference Room

Thursday, June 1, 2017, Saint Justin, Martyr

Acts 22:30; 23:6-11; Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-11; Jn 17:20-26

9:00 a.m. MASS: Cusmai Family 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Refugee Education Night, Eymard Room

Friday, June 2, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 25:13-21; Ps 103:1-2, 11-12, 19-20; Jn 21:15-19

9:00 a.m. MASS: Carmen Piccirillo

11:30 a.m. MASS: Inacio and Guimazia (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, June 3, 2017, Saint Charles Lwanga and Companions, Martyrs

Acts 28:16-20, 30-31; Ps 11:4-5, 7; Jn 21:20-25

9:00 a.m. MASS: Roman and Vida Svajger and Family 4:30 p.m. MASS: Guido Mastronardi and Paolo Fedeli

Sunday, June 4, 2017, PENTECOST SUNDAY

Acts 2:1-11; Ps 104:1, 24, 29-31, 34; Cor 12:3-7, 12-13; Jn 20:19-2

8:00 a.m. MASS: Angelo Musni

10:00 a.m. MASS: Rev. John R.H. Christman, SSS

12:00 p.m. MASS: Bernadette Erokwu

7:00 p.m. MASS: Maria and Matteo Tartaglia

Bulletin Cover design: By Jamie Wilhelm, SPB Graduate

Pastor's Column Photo of Chimayo, NM: By John Thomas Lane, SSS.

Thanks for supporting our mission trip!

OUR SUGGESTION BOX - MAY I SUGGEST?

As part of our Strategic Plan, our Saint Paschal Baylon Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council are always interested in your ideas, suggestions, improvements and more! Through our "ombudsman," Tom Kelley, you are able to share your input: tjk12@case.edu. Also – in the Father Fickel Narthex, there is a suggestion box under the prayer intention booklet. You may write a suggestion and place it in the "yellow" box.

SAVE THE DATES

- **MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY:** Mass at 9:00 a.m. everything else closed for the holiday
- TAIZE PRAYER: Tuesday, May 30, 7:00 p.m., Church
- **SOCIAL ACTION COMMISSION EDUCATION NIGHT:** On refugees: Thursday, June 1, 7:00 p.m. in the Eymard Room.
- BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST WEEKEND: June 17/18: Special talk by Blessed Sacrament Fr. George Dunne at all the Masses & Procession of the Blessed Sacrament after the Noon Mass. (See schedule in Parish News)
- **BIBLE CAMP:** June 26 30
- **SAINT ANN TRIDUUM:** July 24 26 with Father Lane as the featured preacher
- **SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD TRIDUUM:** July 31 August 2 with the wisdom of Sr. Catherine Marie Caron, SSS "The Invitation to the Cenacle."
- **PARISH PICNIC:** Sunday, August 20, Noon Mass; grilled hamburgers, courtesy of the Knights of Columbus and other surprises in the afternoon.
- **MINISTRY FAIR:** Sign up to be part of the parish's life Saturday, September 9, 4:30 p.m. Mass and afterward or Sunday, September 10
- **LEADERSHIP DAY:** Sunday, September 10, Noon Mass, luncheon and meeting to follow
- **TERRY PLUTO:** At the Service of God's Word: Wednesday, September 13, 7:00 p.m.
- FR ROGER'S 60TH ANNIVERSARY AS AN ORDAINED PRIEST: Sunday, September 17, 10:00 a.m. Mass
- **BLESSING OF PETS:** Sunday, October 1, 1:30 p.m.
- TRUNK OR TREAT: Sunday, October 29
- TASTE OF THE TOWN: Saturday, November 11

INTRODUCING THE 2017-2018 OUR LADY OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT LADIES GUILD BOARD

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL SUMMER REINFORCEMENT AND ENRICHMENT PROGRAM

Looking for ways to prevent summer slide or to enrich your child's learning? Registration forms for Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic School's Summer Reinforcement and Enrichment Program can be found under the "Quick Links" tab on the school web page, www.saintpaschal.net. This year we are excited to offer a STEM enrichment class for grades 1-3 and a creative writing class to grades 4-6 in addition to our math, reading, and writing classes for grades 1-6, study skills class for grades 5-6, and kindergarten class. The program runs from July 31st - August 11th with registration due now. Please e-mail Mrs. Popelka with any questions, mpopelka@saintpaschal.com.

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

I have been so blessed and that was evident this past Sunday, as I celebrated my 60 years as a religious member of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament. The Mass was so moving. Our Provincial Superior, Father Schueller, gave a homily that made me feel so humble. I was honored to receive a Proclamation from the City of Highland Heights. The music at Mass was wonderful and the applause I received after I spoke a few words of my journey in religious life brought tears to my eyes. A thank you would never be enough to say how much this parish has shown not just to our ministry to the homeless but to me as well. I have made mistakes which I regret, but God has forgiven me and I am sure of His forgiveness because of the warm, generous and loving people He has put in my path for these 60 years. I would like to say a very special thank you to those who made this day so very special that I will remember for the rest of my days. The reception after Mass was so festive and joyful. God bless all of you and thank you!

GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.



WEDDING BANNS FOR MAY 2017 Steven Paley and Brittany Immormino



50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS: The Cleveland Diocese Department for Marriage and Family Ministry is pleased to announce the 50th Wedding Anniversary Celebration. The Mass will be held at 2:30 p.m. on Sunday, July 30, 2017 at the Cathedral of St. John. You must preregister through the parish office and registrations are due by June 19. Please call the parish office, 440-442-3410, for more information.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"Never be afraid of loving the Blessed Virgin too much. You can never love her more than Jesus did." -St. Maximilian Kolbe

Congratulations to our 8th graders who will make their Confirmation this weekend! Please know we are praying for you and that you always have a place here at SPB and in our Youth Group!

Youth Group will be wrapping up our weekly meetings this month. Here is our schedule for May and June!

- **CHANGE** Sunday, May 28th: NO Junior Youth Group Meeting High School students only 5:30 p.m.-6:45 p.m. Self Defense with the Highland Heights Police Department, followed by Mass
- Service Hours Opportunity: Villa Serena: Saturday, June 3rd and Saturday, June 24th 11:15 a.m. 1:15 p.m. Meet in the horseshoe driveway at 11:15 a.m. Serve and meet the residents of Villa Serena
- Kalahari: Monday, June 5th 8:30 a.m. 6:00 p.m.
 - *\$50 per person. Includes ticket, bus, and lunch! Permission slip required. Only 40 spots available, so RSVP ASAP by May 26th
- Bible Camp 2017: Under the Sea with the Savior ~ June 26-30th

 *Apply to be a camp counselor at our one of a kind Bible Camp!
 Forms due June 1st

For a complete list of our summer events, be sure to like us on Facebook, check out our bulletin board in the Narthex, and online at www.saintpaschal.com under Ministries/Youth Opportunities!

PROVIDE A MEANINGFUL LEGACY GIFT

Just as we plan to ensure financial health for our families, we must plan for the health of our faith families. Your planned gift to Saint Paschal Baylon will provide financial support that will benefit parishioners with a legacy of faith and love. You have a wonderful Catholic heritage. Pass it on! Contact the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112 to learn more.

SMILE AND SAY CHEESE!

We need YOU to make our new Parish Photo Directory complete! Lifetouch Photography will be at our parish on the following dates:

Tuesday – Saturday, May 30 – June 3. All photography will take place in the Sr. Dorothy Kazel Meeting Room. Plan to park in the horseshoe parking lot on Wilson Mills Road. You will have a variety poses taken and no sitting fee. Every family photographed will receive a complimentary directory and an 8 x 10 portrait. Sign up online at our parish website: www.saintpaschal.com

BABY BOTTLES FOR BIRTHRIGHT

Our parish is sponsoring a fundraiser for Birthright, a pregnancy crisis and counseling center with three offices in greater Cleveland. It is totally volunteer-driven with all monies raised going to help moms and their new babies and to keep the offices open. Last year your generous contributions totaled \$1,922! The baby bottle campaign will conclude on Father's Day weekend, June 17th and 18th. Please pick up a baby bottle in the bassinets at the church entrances and take it home and fill it with spare CHANGE (cash or a check made out to Birthright also accepted) to help make a CHANGE in a young woman's life.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



Due to Spring Fling and the Memorial Day holiday schedule, production of this bulletin and column began May 18 & post comment May 22.

Ascension of the LORD: Since Christ's Ascension, we have been following his last commandment to "go and make disciples of all nations, baptize and teach." We are assured that Christ will be with us until the age of time. That assurance leads us through the doubts, fears and worries, missteps, confusion and joys, celebrations and excitement of life.

Special weekend to celebrate: We have

come a long way together since our family joined the parish in 1973. Growing up here at SPB, first being a student, then an altar server in 3rd grade, then a musician from the age of 11, I was encouraged by many of you to do more – to become a religious priest of the Blessed Sacrament. I had my doubts, worries and insecurities, but you took seriously the charge to speak for God and encourage and affirm my vocation. I still debated and didn't feel that I was worthy; I thought serving in the church as a musician, liturgist and youth minister would be enough. But God wanted more – and he asked the good people of this parish, Saint Anselm in Chesterland, Tetelestai, the University of Akron and Divine Word in Kirtland to keep challenging me to listen to the call and a vocation where God wanted me to serve best.

After studies in religious life and the ordained priesthood, I returned to the parish that formed me on June 20, 1992 to be ordained and then was sent to Utah to be the Diocesan Director of Liturgy for Salt Lake City (which encompasses the entire state), served as the SSS Vocation Director, pastor in Houston and Albuquerque and here and now 25 years later, after all this, you have formed me to be the child of God still. Each day has been a blessing, even when they were hard, but most of them filled with lots of joy and solace. Solace that listening to God, God would be with me each day of service and care.

I thank you for the love, care and support you have given me, especially the last 8 years as your pastor. Most people know how much I love roller coasters – it's part of the training to be an ordained priest and pastor, to love roller coasters, living in the metaphor of Church life which can be a roller coaster and the journey of faith together – through yours and mine. Our lives have crossed in the twists and turns of faith. More importantly, I have enjoyed being like an orchestra conductor, making beautiful "music" together unto the LORD, sharing and using one another's gifts to the glory of God. Our founder, Saint Peter Julian Eymard, our SSS *Rule of Life* inspired me with the theology of the "gift of self," giving of myself to you and vice versa – all for the Eucharistic kingdom. May we continue to work together as the Body of Christ, with our head leading us to the heavenly glory for the next 25 years! I hope many more are here with you at SPB. One thing that I am sure of, our trust, faith, hope and love will guide us with the help of the Trinity. The Eucharist will continue to be our compass of love!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Hustromismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 Pastor

incredible Spring Fling – our 8th was the best ever--- biggest too! So many wonderful volunteers and the community turn out and support was amazing. Thank you for your support and prayers. Hey, the kids loved the rain Friday night! God knew what they would enjoy – for free! We are grateful for our excellent team, led by Bob Mastrangelo and Kathy Pohlhammer. More in the coming weeks about the results and next year's preview!

PARISH NEWS

Education Night: Thursday, June 1 – 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. Some of our parishioners have come together to reform our Social Action Commission. One of the goals of the pastoral plan and this new commission is to have education nights to better inform us on the Catholic social teachings. Join the first education night Thursday, June 1 when we feature Stacy Dever from the Diocese of Cleveland's Office of Migration and Refugee Services. Our goal is to better understand the terms that are flung around so loosely that become negative and impact human being's lives. Let us be open to growing and understanding.

July 11 – 12:15 p.m. Mass Tuesday Returns! After a consultation with the Liturgy Commission and the Quarterly (our regular leaders meeting), we are updating and creating a more consistent Weekday Mass schedule. There will be no more 6:30 a.m. Mass on Tuesday. Instead, we will have Monday thru Wednesday at 12:15 p.m. Mass. With the 4th of July holiday, the updated weekday schedule returns Monday, July 10 with July 11 having a 12:15 Mass on Tuesdays again.

<u>Flags & Our Scouts:</u> As usual, around Flag Day, June 14, our scouts take old flags and properly retire them for us. During this month, please bring your old flags to the ushers/narthexes and we will have our scouts take care of them.

<u>Preparing for the Body & Blood of Christ:</u> Each parish organization has a member process with a banner in the annual Body & Blood of Christ Procession, telling the world, or at least our neighborhood, that the Real Presence of Christ is in our midst and ministries. Please see Vince or Labeeb in our maintenance department to take your organization banner and "refresh" it. We will use them again <u>Sunday</u>, <u>June 18 at the Noon Mass</u>. We are so blessed to have a guest preacher that entire weekend, Blessed Sacrament Father George Dunne. Please also note the following schedule:

- 1:30 3:00 p.m. Silent Prayer with Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament
- 3:00 p.m. Talk with Fr. Roger Bourgeois, SSS during exposition
- 4:00 p.m. Talk with Fr. Paul Bernier, SSS during exposition
- 4:45 p.m. Evening Prayer and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament

From our Respect LIFE Committee: Baby Bottles for Birthright: For the 3rd year in a row, Linda & Jim Peters lead us in a special campaign for Birthright. Please take a baby bottle, save your change, and on Father's Day bring the filled baby bottle back to church. This baby bottle campaign is the only fundraiser carried out by Birthright. The East 185 office (there are two others) has several SPB parishioners who are volunteering to support moms and their babies – those who have chosen to give life! Thanks for beginning to save your change for this volunteer-driven organization.

STEWARDSHIP

We thank you for being part of this Body of Christ and for serving God here with us and out Pastoral Staff and the hundreds of volunteers who serve daily here at SPB. Our First Collection supports our Pastoral Staff, their salaries, benefits and the many activities that occur at SPB:

Collection for May 20 and 21: \$13,420.00

CATHOLIC CHARITIES ANNUAL APPEAL DRIVE: Thank you for filling out an envelope in the pew to make sure you make your commitment to "DO IT FOR ME" and support the 400,000 people we serve throughout the year in the 8 counties of the Diocese of Cleveland. This weekend we highlight the homeless ministries in the diocese. Help us with a grant challenge to raise an additional \$100,000.

Some of our regular bills:

 Weekday missalettes 	\$198.00
 Pyxes for communion to the sick 	\$64.72
 Copies in the school for the month 	\$301.08
• "Curb appeal" – landscaping	\$1,217.48
 Large hosts for Mass 	\$130.43
 Piano tuning 	\$300.00
 Endowment Letter stationary 	\$389.00
 Postage (quarterly bill) 	\$920.60
 Printing of Spring Fling Booklet 	\$1,953.30
• Electric bill (monthly)	\$8,358.72
 Milk for school (month of April) 	\$795.25
• School phone bill (monthly)	\$208.80
 Repair of church sound system 	\$325.00

Please note – the project to replace the hammers of the piano – will be the week of June 4-11.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

Congratulations to five of our teachers who were honored with service pins from Christopher Knight, the Superintendent of our Cleveland Catholic Schools, for their milestone years of service within the Diocese of Cleveland. Those honored were Mrs. Moira Popelka and Ms. Diane Raguz for 10 years of service, Mrs. Iryna Kulick for 15 years of service, Ms. Susan Babin for 30 years of service, and Mrs. Mary Connors for 35 years of service. We know that the service pins are a small token of our appreciation for their commitment and dedication to our school. Thank you to entire faculty and staff for another busy, wonderful school year. We also congratulate Father Lane on his Silver Jubilee. We thank him for his unwavering support of our school.

Here are some great things happening this week:

- There is no school on Monday, May 29, Memorial Day.
- Tuesday, May 30 is Field Day.
- Our eighth grade will graduate in church on Wednesday, May 31 at 7:00 p.m. A reception given by the seventh grade parents will follow in the Eymard room.
- Our last day of school, Thursday, June 1, begins with our Pass It On Mass at 9:00 a.m. Dismissal is at 11:30 a.m.

God bless.

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

CATECHISTS AND CLASSROOM AIDES NEEDED: We need adult volunteers to be classroom aides and catechists for the 2017-2018 PSR school year. Have you been thinking about volunteering and sharing your faith with children? If you are interested and available on Monday evenings, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext 107 or email psr@saintpaschal.com.

KINDERGARTEN PSR PROGRAM FOR 2017-2018 YEAR: We are excited to announce that we are expanding our PSR program for the 2017-2018 school year to include kindergarten! If you have a child that will be starting kindergarten in the fall, they are welcomed to attend PSR starting in September! Registration forms are available in the Parish Office and online at http://psr.saintpaschal.com (click on "Registration Form" on the left sidebar.) If you are concerned about the time and duration of PSR, please see the following announcement:

TIME AND DURATION CHANGE FOR 2017-2018 PSR YEAR: In order to accommodate our new kindergarten PSR students, in the 2017-2018 school year, PSR will meet from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. Please note the earlier start time as well as the new hour time length.

REGISTRATION: Registration is now underway for the 2017-2018 PSR school year. Forms were sent home with current students in early April. Additional forms will be available from the Parish Office and on http://psr.saintpaschal.com (click on "Registration Form" on the left sidebar.) For an early tuition rate, register before August 1st. Early tuition rates for this year are \$85 for 1 child, \$155 for 2 children, and \$230 for 3 or more children. **Scholarships are available**. Additionally, our registration form also serves as the emergency medical form as well as the media release form for your convenience. **Special note:** Two years of sacramental preparation is required. If you have a child entering 1st grade or 7th grade and are interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2nd and 8th grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in PSR for this coming school year.

INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED: If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 or psr@saintpaschal.com to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, July 9th, following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

YOUTH CONFIRMATION: Congratulations to our 8th graders who will receive the sacrament of Confirmation this weekend! We pray that the Holy Spirit guides you as you continue to grow spiritually as fully initiated members of the Church!

PARISH ACTIVITIES

EYMARD CORNER: *Tomorrow will be too late*. St. Peter Julian Eymard Next Eymard Gathering: June 20, 5:00 p.m. – Potluck Dinner 6:00 p.m.

HOLY NAME SOCIETY: The Holy Name Society will not have regular meetings during the summer months of June, July and August. We will hold our annual "Ken Fox Fun Night" on July 6.

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS BUS TRIP – Come join us on Wednesday, May 31, 2017 as we travel to the Casino Hollywood in Toledo. The cost is \$35.00 per person and must be paid in full at time of registration. We will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and arrive back approximately around 6:15 p.m. Please register in the church office and note there will be no refunds. Perks: \$5.00 slot play and an offer on a discounted buffet lunch.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free. Events are social, volunteering and spiritual. E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com

TASTE OF RAMADAN- FAST BREAKING WITH OUR MUSLIM NEIGHBORS: Monday, June 12, 8:30 p.m.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

THE ANNUAL SAINT CLARE FESTIVAL opens at 6:00 p.m. Thursday, June 1 and closes 7:00 p.m. Sunday, June 4. Las Vegas Casino is open on Friday and Saturday nights from 6 p.m.-midnight. There are raffles, too. 1st prize is \$5k, 2nd prize is 55" TV, 3rd prize is a tablet. We have a Chinese Raffle, Church Basket Raffles and Specialty Basket Raffles! There will be lots of rides for kids (of all ages) and kids' games with high quality prizes. Enjoy live music with Disco Inferno, Cocktail Johnny and Family Dance with DJ Ray. Magician Rick Smith, Jr. will be on hand to wow the crowd as will Outback Ray. Bring the kids to see animals not usually seen around their neighborhood!! Frank & Dean & Then Some's music will bring back memories of Frank Sinatra, Dean Martin & more. Oh, and the food . . . Cavatelli & Homemade Meatballs, Pulled Pork Sandwich w/Chips, Full & Half Slab of Ribs . . . Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Grilled Chicken Breast, Pizza, Bratwurst, Cabbage & Noodles, soft drinks, water and a variety of beer – and that doesn't even include munchies like popcorn, pretzels, nacho chips. . . and MORE! Check out the web site at www.SaintClareFestival.net and find special food vouchers that you can purchase NOW.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL: Join us at the Church of Saint Clare for Maker fun Factory Vacation Bible School, Monday, June 12th - Friday, June 16th, 9:30 a.m.-Noon. Open to all children from 4 years old (as of September 30, 2017) to those just finishing 6th Grade. The \$50 fee per child includes <u>daily</u> Bible Discovery, Saint of the Day, Catholic ID, snacks, Crafts, Games, Music, Activities, T-Shirt, evening Program & Open House on June 15th for family & friends, and a picnic lunch and activities for the children and staff on Friday morning, June 16th. To register or for more information call Mary O'Neill, 440-449-4242 Ext. 122 or email moneill.stclare@att.net. Forms are available online at www.saintclare.net under "Parish" tab, click "Religious Education" for "Vacation Bible School 2017 Registration Form". To join us, register by June 9th!

TETÉLESTAI is calling all cast & crew members from the past 40 years of performances to join us for our "All Alumni" 40th Anniversary Summer Performances. The commitment is for 2 rehearsals and 2 performances. The goal is to bring as many past cast & crew members as possible together in celebration of 40 years of ministry and to share our joy with the public for two amazing performances. Rehearsals will be Saturday, July 22 and Thursday, July 27; performances will be Friday, July 28 and Saturday, July 29 at Ss. Robert & William Church in Euclid, Ohio. If you are a former cast or crew member and would like to register, please visit our website at www.livethepassion.org or call (440) 944-0635 for additional information. Deadline for submission is June 5.

FEAST OF ST. ANTHONY will be celebrated at Holy Redeemer Church, 15712 Kipling Ave., June 10 & 11, 2017 so join the Fun! For more information please call 216-531-3313 or go to: www.holyredeemer-cleveland.weconnect.com or Facebook: Holy Redeemer Collinwood

SPEND YOUR SUMMER WITH THE COUGARS: Lake Catholic High School is pleased to announce many new and exciting summer camps! Our summer camps are a wonderful way to participate in activities and/or sports that you enjoy, meet new friends, and enhance your skills. There is something for everyone... for more information or to register online, go to www.lakecatholic.org/camps.

THE PERFECT FAMILY FUN DAY THIS SUMMER: As we celebrate Memorial Day and enter into the summer season join thousands from across our region for a day of faith, family and fun (all for FREE) at The FEST. Mark your summer calendar for Sunday, August 6, 2017 and join us in Wickliffe. Come and hear the best national Christian artists: *Laura Story, Matt Maher, Crowder and for King and Country*. There are great displays, lots of activities for the kids, games and fun. It is the perfect family day. All the details can be found at: www.theFEST.us. It's the highlight of the summer. Join us at The FEST. Special thanks to our friends who allow us to keep The FEST FREE and open to all: Marc's, Sherwood Foods, PNC Bank, Notre Dame College, and Advance Ohio.

THE CLEVELAND DIOCESAN SUPPORT GROUP FOR PARENTS AND FAMILIES OF GAY AND LESBIAN CHILDREN: We will have a meeting at St. John Vianney Parish in Mentor on June 11, 2017 at 2:00 p.m. Any questions please contact St. John Vianney Parish at 440-943-3445 or visit our web site at www.dioceseofcleveland.org/gayandlesbianfamilyministry/.

YOUR PARISH STAFF – (440) 442-3410

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS: <u>itlanesss@gmail.com</u>, ext 111
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110
- CHAPLAIN HILLCREST HOSPITAL: Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS: litzky@lycos.com
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE for Social Justice: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext. 108
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers: <u>IMBowers@aol.com</u>, ext. 100
 SCHOOL:
 - PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Carol Jansky: (440) 442-6766: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
 - ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz: draguz@saintpaschal.com

FRONT OFFICE:

- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Mrs. Barb DiTurno: <u>advancement@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 112.
- BUSINESS MANAGER: Ms. Michelle Mazza: mmazza@saintpaschal.com, ext 101
- COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer: <u>kathy@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 109
- ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Mrs. Mary Beth Hallal: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 103
- CHIEF RECEPTIONIST: : Mrs. Gigi Peko, <u>parishoffice@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 100 MAINTENANCE:
 - **SUPERVISOR:** Mr. Roger Fisher: <u>rwfisher53@yahoo.com</u>, ext. 100
 - ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR: Mr. Jon Detzel: ext. 100
 - CHURCH & FLC: Mr. Labeeb Beggiani: ext. 100
 - PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL: Mr. Vince Costanzo: vcostanzo@saintpaschal.com_ext. 100
 - **2**ND **SHIFT SCHOOL:** Mr. Scott Rutti, ext. 100
 - WEEKEND: Mr. Stephen Ebersole: ext. 100

MUSIC & LITURGY:

- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Mrs. Michelle Kitko, Interim Director, ext. 127
- SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: Mr. Matt Parrotta: mparrotta@me.com, ext. 100
- 8 A.M. CHOIR DIRECTOR: Mrs. Roberta Modica: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100 OTHER PASTORAL MINISTRY:
 - CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
 - YOUTH MINISTER: Mrs. Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, ext. 133
- Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS